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Dear Parents










7th December 2018
Newsletter 5

In this season of Advent, it is important to take time to stop and reflect on what it is we will actually be celebrating.  Apple class yesterday provided everyone with this opportunity as they performed their nativity, ‘The Sleepy Shepherd’.  It was wonderful to see the children telling the story of Christmas, and cherishing Christ’s birth.  The performance was delightful: singing, dancing and dialogue demonstrated a tremendous class collaboration, along with the amazing support provided by Mrs Macey, Mrs Dennison and Mrs Prior. Throughout the school, you may notice a number of angels appearing.  We are being reminded of the special message the Angel Gabriel brought to Mary.  Can you think of a message you would like an angel to give to a family member?  Last week, the whole school was enthralled by the Pied Piper Theatre Company’s performance of ‘The Big Enormous Present’.  The opportunity to watch a live theatre performance is such a treat, and we are very grateful to the PTA, who pay for this event each year.

Holly and Cherry Nativities: Wednesday 12th @ 10.00 and Thursday 13th December @ 2.00pm

Tickets will be available for collection from the office from December 7th.

Siblings and Nativity Performances – All Classes

We would be very grateful if only very quiet siblings and babies attend our nativity performances.  The children work so hard to produce the very best performance possible, and it is very disappointing if this hard work goes unheard!  Please bear in mind that it is very hard to leave the hall once the performance has begun.  All pushchairs must be left in the playground.  No seats are reserved, and there is no back door access to leave during the performance.
Nativity Performances

Our retiring collections this year will go towards role play and curriculum resources.
Christmas Fair: Saturday 8th December from 2.00 – 4.00pm

This promises to be an amazing event.  Thank you to everyone for working so hard to make the day memorable for the children.
Christingle Service: Sunday 9th December @ 4.00pm in the Church

If you are able to attend this lovely service, don’t forget to take along your Christingle collecting boxes.

Monday 10th December: Ewhurst Christmas Post Box
Children are able to exchange Christmas cards in school by using the Christmas Post Box situated in the Library from Monday 10th December.  Please ensure that there is no chocolate in Christmas cards and that the child’s name and class are clearly marked (particularly for children with the same name).  Cherry class act as the official postal workers!

Forest Schools at Sayers Croft (Cherry Class) – Spring Term 2019
Thanks to the parents who have offered to help on 17th January, 14th February, 7th March, and 21st March, but we do need a few more helpers please.  Also please don’t forget to pay the £15.00 promptly, either online or at the office.  Thank you.

Admission to Year R in September 2019 - Siblings

It is very helpful for our records if you could complete and return a school registration form for any siblings of children currently in school who will be starting here in September 2019.  These can be downloaded from the website, or picked up from the office.  Please remember to complete on-line applications by January 15th 2019.  Cherry Class parents also need to complete their application for Year 3 entry by January 15th 2019.
Please alert your friends to our final Open Morning on Thursday 10th January at 9.30am.  There will also be an opportunity to meet current parents over a cup of coffee in the Dove Centre, following the tour.

Easyfundraising website (www.easyfundraising.org.uk)
As the time for Christmas shopping is upon us, please do consider using the easyfundraising website if purchasing online.  It is very easy to use (I speak from personal experience!), and raises money for the school.  The school website has more information, and you can follow the link from there.  So far we have raised over £2978 via easyfundraising for school funds, which is wonderful.    Fifteen new members were recruited in October, and £196 has been raised for the school in the last thirty days.  Help us to break through the £3000 barrier!
Christmas Jumper Day: Friday 14th December

The School Council invite the children to wear a Christmas jumper to school (with home clothes) or just home clothes (no dressing up outfits please), in exchange for a £1.00 donation to Save the Children.

School Christmas Lunch: Friday 14th December

PTA Christmas Secrets (presents for parents): Friday 14th December

Every year the children are given the opportunity to purchase one or two gifts (£1.00 per gift) for a family member(s) during the school day, which is then beautifully wrapped by a PTA volunteer for the children to take home for Christmas Day.  If you are happy for your child to participate please provide them with £1.00 or £2.00 (for two gifts) in a named purse or wallet.  To make this a success, we need all children to bring in a male and/or female gift during the week beginning Monday 11th December - there will be boxes in the library in which to put them.  Please note - if your child will want to bring home a wrapped male and female gift please donate two gifts otherwise there won’t be enough presents to go round.  Thank you. 

School Candlelit Service: Monday 17th December @ 6.00pm after Explorers

All families are welcome to attend, and the older children undertake readings and prayers.  Please return the confirmation of attendance slip to the office if you have not already done so by Monday 10th December . It is a delightful service to which all children of any age are invited.

Christmas Party: Tuesday 18th December @ 2.00pm

Children may bring ‘sensible party clothes’ to school in a named bag, which they are able to change into independently after lunch.  Party games are held in the classroom before the tea provided by the PTA.  Hopefully Santa may visit too!

End of term Service: Wednesday 19th December @ 9.15am in Ewhurst Church

All parents are invited to join with the children in celebrating achievements and reflecting on this special time of year – Jesus’ birthday!  End of term Certificates are presented at this time.

Explorers After School Club 

Booking forms are being sent out today.  Please ensure that these are returned to the office by Wednesday 12th December.  Please see slip at the end of the newsletter.
SCL Breakfast Club

Please be reminded that it is necessary to book and pay for a place at Breakfast Club (£5.00 per session per child).  This can only be done online via the SCL website www.wearescl.co.uk, and must be done by 7.00pm the evening before the required session.  
Inset Days: Thursday 3rd and Friday 4th January

No children in school on these two days

Science Week: Working Alongside Your Child – Tuesday 22nd January (morning) – save the date!
Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher


------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Ewhurst CE Infant School

Explorers After School Club – Friday Session Questionnaire

In response to feedback from the questionnaire results in July, we would now like to take the opportunity to assess the demand for an extra Explorers session being available on Fridays.  Please can you indicate below if you would like your child/ren to attend Explorers on Fridays by completing the form below and returning to the office by Friday 15th December.  Thank you for your help.

Please tick which session you would need:

	Name of Child
	3.00 – 4.00pm
	3.00 – 6.00pm

	
	
	


Awards  23.11.18 –  Home Reading


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Teddy		Megan		Rosie


Headteacher’s Award


Rory		Trudeke		Lily


Finley		James		Victor


Ellyia		George		Edie





Awards  30.11.18 – Toolkit focus 


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Florence	Lara		Iris


Headteacher’s Award


Sebastien	Dexter		William


Sienna		Freya		Olivia


Henry		Sam		Ruby





Awards  7.12.18 – Nativity Practice 


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Leonie		Hannah		Sebastian


				Oliver


Headteacher’s Award


Harvey		Megan		Abigail


Ollie		Holly		Elfie


Chloe		Riley		Ben





Reminder


Friday 14th – Final Celebration Assembly for the term at which certificates brought from home will be presented.











